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October 6, 2016 

 
 
 
City Engineering Division DPW 
Real Estate Group 
2 Woodward Ave., Suite 642 
Detroit, MI 48226-3462 
 
 
Attention: Richard Doherty CED DPW, 

City Engineer 
 
RE: Petition Number X931 REVISED 
 Request to Outright Vacate A Portion of Bayside Avenue and 
 Dumfries Avenue, Various Public Alleys, 20-ft wide. In the 
 Blocks Bound by Oakwood Boulevard, Sanders Avenue, 
 Dunkirk Avenue and Wabash RR 
 JOB Number: 01-01 / Drawing Number: X931 REVISED 
 Detroit, MI 
   
  GLWA GPET 1620 
 
This is in response to your notice dated October 6, 2016 and received by our office on the same by email. 
 
A review of the above plans with our department records indicates a conflict with Great Lakes Water Authority 
(GLWA): 
 

 10-foot sewer interceptor in Bayside Avenue between Wabash RR and Sanders Avenue 
 
Great Lakes Water Authority (GLWA) will not give up the rights to repair this sewer if needed. Please note that 
Great Lakes Water Authority (GLWA) prohibit the use of heavy construction equipment (bulldozers, backhoes, 
extremely large rollers, etc.) and/or storage of building material directly over or near our facilities. GLWA also 
prohibits the use of cranes and balls or hydraulic rams for pavement removal where the GLWA facilities are 
involved. If the water main or sewer facilities are broken or damaged as a result of any action on the part of the 
contractor, then the contractor shall be liable for all costs incidental to the repair of such broken or damaged 
water mains / sewer facilities and appurtenances. The contractor shall wave all claims for damages under such 
circumstances. 
 
Please be advised that you will have to contact Detroit Water and Sewerage Department (DWSD) for the 
Easement information for this 10-foot sewer interceptor. 
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For locations regarding water and sewer facilities owned and operated by communities other than Great Lakes 
Water Authority (GLWA), contact the local community/authority or private concern involved for updated 
information: 
 

 Detroit Water and Sewerage Department (DWSD) 
 
If you have questions regarding the above, please call (313) 267-4857 or email: dale.echols@glwater.org 
Please send plans and correspondence to: 
Dale Echols ET CADD 
DWSD / GLWA FIELD ENGINEERING 
North Administration Building - CSF 
6425 Huber Street, 1st Floor 
Detroit, MI  48211-1677 
 
 
      Very Truly Yours, 
 
 
 
            

Dale Echols ET CADD 
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